DELAWARE CRIMINAL JUSTICE INFORMATION SYSTEM

LAW ENFORCEMENT USER’S GROUP

TUESDAY, AUGUST 19, 2014
OPENING AND ATTENDANCE 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Law Enforcement User’s Group was held at the Dover, DE 19904.  Robert Abbott called the meeting to order 9:43 a.m.  Those in attendance included:
Mary Shepard
DSP-SBI
Renee Rigby
DSP-SBI

Tammy Hyland
DSP-Planning
Peggy Bell
DELJIS

John Bell
DELJIS
Kelly Knutkowski 
DELJIS


Dave Elwood
DELJIS

Marvin Clark 
U of D PD
Robert Abbott 
  
New Castle PD
Odelia Adams
 
Wilmington PD
Tracy Henderson
Wilmington PD
Marybeth Devine 
Wilmington PD
Donna Robinson   
DelDOT
Lottie Pase
    
DelDOT

Mark Hitch
    JP Court

I. REVIEW OF THE JUNE MINUTES

A motion to approve the June 2014 minutes was made by Ms. Mary Beth Devine and seconded by Mr. Marvin Clark. The group unanimously approved the minutes and the motion was carried.  
II. AUTOMATED SYSTEM USAGE STATISTICS
The statistics were reviewed by the LEUG attendees. These reports are available for all to review and to share with your agency.
III. OLD BUSINESS
· Ms. Peggy Bell presented an overview of the items outlined in the Project Status Report with the LEUG attendees. 
· NIBRS: Ms. Renee Rigby reported that NIBRS is going well and provided an update that through June 2014 records have been submitted to FBI. 
· LEISS: Mr. Dave Elwood said that the new LEISS is still being developed. Mr. Elwood says the goal is to have the new LEISS tested in the Fall. When the new version of LEISS is released, agencies will be able to run the old version and the new version of LEISS at the same time without duplication of information because the information will be stored and pulled down from one place in the mainframe.
· E-Ticket: No issues or concerns at this time. Mr. John Bell reported that one of our programmers is working on a faster build for E-ticket. We anticipate testing the new build in the next month or so.
· COGNOS: No updates or concerns at this time. 
· E-Crash: Ms. Tammy Hyland brought up that some report type fields were changing on the reports and didn’t know what was causing the issue. Ms. Hyland also brought up that some officers were having problems with the locator tool that was naming the wrong street.  Mr. Elwood is researching the e-crash problems that were addressed. 

· Tow Slip: No updates or concerns at this time.
IV. NEW BUSINESS
Ms. Bell announced that VINE is now a funded item in the DELJIS budget. No other new business to discuss at this time.
V. PUBLIC COMMENT
There was no attendance from the public so no comment was available.

VI. ADJOURNMENT
With there being no further business to discuss a motion was made to adjourn by Mr. Marvin Clark and seconded by Mr. Mark Hitch the motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:38 a.m.
Update: There was a concern about the New Castle County e-mails that were missing from the global address location (GAL). The issue has been resolved and all of the New Castle County e-mails are restored and can be located in the GAL.
